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	The Council of the City of New York

Finance Division

Latonia McKinney, Director

Fiscal Impact Statement

Proposed Intro. No. 1636-A
Committee: Public Safety 

	Title: A Local Law to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to requiring the office of criminal justice to address erroneous criminal and juvenile records.
	Sponsors: By Council Members Johnson, Gentile, Gibson, Kallos, Constantinides and Menchaca.


Summary of Legislation: Proposed Int. No. 1636-A would require the Mayor’s Office of Criminal Justice (MOCJ) to use its best efforts to seek a reduction related to erroneous criminal records, and to issue an annual report related to these activities to the Mayor and Council (and publish such report on MOCJ’s website.) Proposed Int. No. 1636-A also would require the New York City Police Department (NYPD) to make its best efforts to respond to requests necessary to rectify erroneous criminal records related to voided arrests within three business days.
Effective Date: Sections 1 and 2 of this local law would take effect 90 days after they become law, and section 3 of this local law would take effect 30 days after it becomes law.
Fiscal Year in which Full Fiscal Impact Anticipated: Fiscal 2019
Fiscal Impact Statement:
	
	Effective FY18
	FY Succeeding

Effective FY19
	Full Fiscal Impact FY19

	Revenues (+)
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Expenditures (-)
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Net
	$0
	$0
	$0


Impact on Revenues:  It is anticipated that there would be no impact on revenues as a result of this legislation.
Impact on Expenditures: It is anticipated that Proposed Intro. 1636-A would have no impact on expenditures. The NYPD estimates that it would need two additional staff analysts with a salary of approximately $87,000 each to comply with the requirements of Proposed Intro. 1636-A related to rectifying erroneous criminal records. However, we find that the NYPD currently has sufficient budgeted headcount to meet the requirements of this legislation and, therefore, estimate that there would be no impact on expenditures.  
Source of Funds to Cover Estimated Costs: N/A 

Sources of Information:  New York City Office of Management and Budget 




New York City Council Finance Division

Estimate Prepared by:
Steve Riester, Senior Financial Analyst
Estimate Reviewed by:
Rebecca Chasan, Counsel, Finance Division
Eisha Wright, Unit Head, Finance Division
Regina Poreda Ryan Deputy Director, Finance Division
Legislative History: This legislation was introduced to the Council as Intro. No. 1636 on June 6, 2017 and was referred to the Committee on Public Safety (Committee). The Committee considered the legislation at a hearing on October 16, 2017, and the legislation was laid over. The legislation was subsequently amended and the amended legislation, Proposed Intro. No. 1636-A, will be considered by the Committee on November 29, 2017. Upon a successful vote by the Committee, Proposed Intro. No. 1636-A will be submitted to the full Council for a vote on November 30, 2017.
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